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Volume 83 Issue 11 September 2013 

Calendar of Events  

9/5 Board of Governors 
meeting 1900 

9/12 Membership meet-
ing 1930 

9/14 Commodore’s 
Cup Regatta. 
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Inside this issue: 

Rear Commodore ��

Commodore ��

Vice Commodore ��

Quote of the Month �

 �

Sailing Definitions �

 �

Nominating Committee Report 
 

The following have been nominated for 
2014. They will be voted on at the October 
Meeting. 
 
Commodore-----------Carl Borgfeld 
Vice Commodore------Terry Parker 
Rear Commodore----- Francis Beling Sr. 
                                      Billy Pratt 
Secretary---------------- Kerri Dawn Alford 
                                       Karl Benzer 
Treasurer--------------- Duke Fuzzell 
Treasurer Elect-------- Dan Endres 
                                       Rick Chamberlain 
 Board of Governors (at large) 
                                        David Snow   Gene McClendon 
                                        Don Garrison   Vernon Greene 
                                         Ric Drennen    Richard Wolford 



2  

Rear Commodore's Report 
The work party on Saturday, August 17th, was a great success.  The west side of the keel boat lot was cleaned up, common areas 
were trimmed, outlet covers installed, and several additional chairs were sanded and spray painted.  Thank you so much to the 40 
club members who turned out to support the club!  Provisionals who did not attend the work party – See me for a work project so 
that your card can be signed.  I keep the work party sign-in sheets and you will not get past your provisional year without work party 
participation. 
 
MOW YOUR DRY SLIPS!!  The BOG has agreed to begin levying fines against members if the Board is required to arrange for 
your slip to be mowed. If you do not have time to mow your slip or have difficulty in remembering to do so, please contact Mat 
Baldwin @ 900-9218 or Nathan Alspaugh @ 818-9296.  
 
YOUR NAMES NEED TO BE ON YOUR TRAILERS!!   It doesn’t need to be perfect – Only legible. 
 
Karl Benzer and Gene McClendon have agreed to head up a Safety Committee.   To date, they have installed life rings on the docks 
and around the harbor, removed hazards from the docks, and installed outlet covers on the docks.  There will be more to come in-
cluding renewed ladders on the docks, new signage at dock entrances and other items.   

An area that not only affects safety, but also the appearance and pride we can take in our club,  are the  excess lines, extension cords 
and ramps, etc. on the docks which are at times tripping hazards.  Please examine your dock area and remove any excess lines, (coil 
excess line neatly near the tie down loop) and be sure all electrical lines are neat, secure and arranged so they will stay out of the 
water.  Also, if you use a ramp or steps to access your boat, make sure they are stored out of the main walkway.  Fuel cans, empty or 
full, should not be left on the dock due to the possibility of pollution should they be knocked in the water.   

The power washer motor (west hoist area) should be replaced by the end of this week.  Thank you for your patience while we 
searched for an economical solution. 

 

(405) 650-3789 
Parkert1@cox.net 
Terry Parker, Rear Commodore 
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Commodore’s Report 
   

Ahoy! We have made it all the way to September and still have a full lake. Who would have predicted that back in March? With the 
shorter days, the starting times for Tuesday and Wednesday have changed. The Tuesday Series will have no harbor gun, and a first 
warning at 18:30 hrs. The Wednesday series also will have no harbor gun and will start at 18:00 (first warning). There are no Sunday 
Series races scheduled. We have enjoyed a full season of racing, good weather, not too hot, fair winds, and good participation. Please 
remember to say thanks to the members of the race committee. They have been out there, doing a great job all summer. The youth 
program has also had a banner year. I personally wish to thank the people who made that happen. Ric Drennen, Keith Greene, Danny 
White and Jake Dragoo put together a team and a full summer program of camps and regattas. The coaches, Jake, Derrick Taylor, 
Kelly Cole, and Mitchell Selby were kept busy with full camps having up to 26 kids during the week. Thank you all for your hard 
work and dedication! 

    Our Fall and Winter projects are ready for the starting line. Foremost on the list will be the new floating docks. They have been 
delivered and await decking. Carl Borgfeld, the next Commodore will have more to say on this soon. And, as always, some dry slips 
have not been mowed in accordance with facility policy. It is your responsibility, not the club’s. (See Rear Commodore’s Report) 
And please do not bring a boat of any kind onto club property without asking the Rear Commodore. Terry Parker knows which dry 
slips are available and which are already assigned. Just because there is not a boat there, does not mean the spot is available. 

     The remainder of the sailing season has some events on the schedule. First, the Commodores Cup will be Saturday Sept.14th (and 
Sun. the 15th if necessary). UCO will host a collegiate regatta at OCBC in October, Saturday the 19th. Our youth sailors are to attend 
two Texas regattas in October. October 5th and 6th they will be at Rush Creek. Then on the 26th and 27th they plan on being at DCYC. 
Coach Derek Taylor will be in charge of both regattas. The rest of us need to take advantage of the water level and the wonderful 
weather and go sailing. Remember last year?  I do!  I will see you on the water! 

 

    Robbin Phillips   Commodore 

Vice Commodore’s Report 
Well by now most of you that come out to the club have notice that we have receive our new docks that we order to replace the fixed 
portion of “C”Dock. We have a lot of work in front of us. First we need to put the decking on them before we float them in place. 
Second, we need to remove the existing portion of “C”Dock.  

     

I’m in the process of ordering the decking material and rounding up need supplies and tools we will need to deck the new docks. If 
any one has an electric screw gun or two that they can loan the club for this project it would save us some tool rental. We have over 
1350ft of 2’X4’X10” runners we have to install with self tapping screws, then 540 pieces 2’X6’X8” decking with a lot of screws. 
Oh, and I forgot about the 40ft bridge we have to put together and deck also (I really didn’t forget about it). If that not enough we 
will be applying water sealer on the lumber to help it last longer, so we will need a couple of paint sprayers to apply the sealant. 

 

As soon as we get everything rounded up, order, and on site I will send out a request for a few good men and women to help install 
the decking. This will be the first step in getting this project started. Second will be removing the electric and water from “C”Dock 
so we can start the demolition of the fix portion of the decaying docks. The second part of this project will begin after sailing season 
(Mid to late Oct???).  

 

Until then 

Go Sailing!!! Sailing!!! Sailing!!!  
 
Carl Borgfeld 

Vise Commodore 2013 & Planning Committee Chair 
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EXTERIOR WASH & TOWEL DRY  
 

$5.00 and takes about 5 minutes 

Great for those people in a hurry! 
Cash Only for Exterior Ex-

press 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 EXTRA SERVICES 
 

Online Waxes 

Wheel Cleaning 

Vinyl & Leather Protection 

Air Fresheners 

 

DETAILING SERVICES 
 

Interior Shampooing, Vinyl and 
Leather Cleaning & Protection, 
Wheel Cleaning, Exterior Wax 

and Polishing. 

Proud Sponsor of  * OCBC Youth Sailing Program * Li ghthouse Charity Regatta  *  Women’s Rolex * 

and * Member of the Month* 
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��������������� ��� 6405 N. May 840-4477 

5100 N. Penn 840-4446 
7224 W. Hefner 773-7222 

208 S. Air Depot MWC 737-8807 
We accept Credit Cards, Fuelman, Checks and Cash 
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“The chance of mistakes are about 

equal to the number of crew squared.”  
-- Ted Turner ���

Quote of the Month and accompanying photos are submitted 
by Cindy Friedemann , OCBC Public Relations  

Photo credit: Cindy Friedemann  
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Hi all: 
Well Cal was the designated sacrificial lamb to the OCBC Executive Board to gain permission for Dancing Under the Stars Fall 
2013 to take place at the OCBC Clubhouse.  He evidently presented the idea in a gallant manor because we have received approval. 

First class - Tuesday, October 8  

Last class - Tuesday, November 26 

These 8 classes will give us plenty of practice for the November 16 Awards Banquet plus learn some new steps. 

6:00    Welcome, refreshment time 

6:30    Beginners Session - Basic Steps 

7:00    Seasoned Session 

7:30    Marinated Session 

Each Session is 1 hour in length.  Beginner Session will be new & review.  The other sessions will begin with review, review, re-
view; but, then we all know Jose -- he is only kind to beginners. 

DEADLINE FOR ENROLLMENT is: Tuesday, October 1. 

The cost is going to remain at $110/couple for the 8 weeks of dance instruction.   

It is limited to a total of 16 couples and your check is your reservation.  Just like before, you can make your check out to Ethelyn 
Barnett and mail to 709 S. 8th, Yukon, OK 73099.  If for some reason we do not get 16 couples, I will let you know what the differ-
ence in cost will be.  

Write on your check which session you feel most comfortable with. 

The above session schedule seemed to really work well in the Spring and kept the floor spread out and you could learn at your own 
pace. 

Any questions, give me a call.  

Ethelyn M. Barnett 

405-615-0707 
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Fleet Reports 

Handicap Fleet: 

No Report 
Capt'n Keith 
 

Santana 20 Fleet 

No Report 

 

Flying Scot Fleet 191:   

.No Report 

 

Keith Green 

All Catalina Fleet 76 

 

Carl B. 

~~_/) ~~. 

  
J-22 Fleet: 

.No Report 

 

 

From the Dictionary for Landlubbers 
 

DECK LINES   There are a large number of 
these.  Among the most common are: “Do you 
sail often?”; “How did you happen to get inter-
ested in sailing?”; Here, let me help you with 
that”; “Would you like a cushion/cocktail?”; and 
“Want to take the wheel/tiller?” 
 
 

John Barnett 
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Jensen MWR21 wired remote radio 
control with cable. Call Al Coo-
per. 405-850-4392 

For Sale: ' 95 Hunter 26', main 
sail cover, jib, spinaker, com-
pass 

stero/cass, depth sounder, 
genoa, bimini-$9500.00 

Ed Guess, Tulsa, 918-695-0618 

�

�

 

For Sale: 1989 J22 #916. 
Race ready with all required 
racing equipment, includes 
trailer. Two complete sets of 
sails. $10,500. Please con-
tact Greg Thomas, 

tele: 405-203-4795 or email: 
greg-
ory.thomas01@gmail.com. 

FOR SALE: Carry On air 
conditioner - works well and 
blows cold air  $250. Call 
Billy Pratt. 405-706-4941 

MARINE ELECTRONICS 
FOR SALE: Garmin GPSMAP 
3010C (10.4 inch screen) has 2 
video inputs and will network 
with a lot of a lot of Marine 
equipment. Garmin GSD20 
depth sounder controller. Gar-
min GDL30A XM marine 
weather radio with antennae. 
Garmin GMS10 network inter-
face (ties all the listed equip-
ment together). Raymarine 
ST1000 tiller pilot never used. 

The Trading Page 
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We’re on the web  
www.okcboatclub.com 

�

Oklahoma City Boat Club 

Flag Officers & Board of Governors 

Commodore  Robbin Philips  

Vice Commodore Carl Borgfeld 

Rear Commodore  Terry Parker 

Secretary  Kerri Alford 

Treasurer  Liz Eagan 

Treasurer Elect Duke Fuzzell 

Board Members Craig Bilodeau 

  Billy Pratt 

  Bill Brett 

Past Commodore Cal Monsma 

Committee Chairmen 

Planning  Carl Borgfeld 

HD&A  Terry Parker 

Race  Mike Anderson 

Regatta  Kurt McDowell 

PHRF  Tony Fuller 

Scoring  Ann Kilpatrick 

Entertainment  Dwight Bays 

Membership  David Bilodeau 

Public Relations Cindy Friedemann 

Youth   Ric Drennen 

USSA  Gary Sander 

CSSA  Dan Camp 

Lighthouse  R. Phillips/C Borgefeld 

Hoist  M. Hahn/J. Burke 

Commodore’s Cup Darren Williams 

Data Base& Roster Liz Eagan 

Technology  Mark Phillips 
Ye Logge   Mike Anderson 

Eight Bells Society Bill Hesse 

Ad Rates: 

1/4 page $75, 1/2 page $150 
full page $300 per year. 


